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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, July 27, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:07 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Elaine Brown, Larry Williams, Paul Astleford, ex-officio; Commissioner Marla Buchanan was excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Council Member Al Ferraro;  Ivan Rodrigues, Brad Thoburn, Bill Moseley, Robert Franques,  JTA; Sherry McGuire, Joy Bradley-Walker, ITD;  Jim Gilmore, Joshua Cockrell, IGS (JTA); Lisa King, Langton Associates; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection; Lakeisha Williams, COJ Finance Department;  Mark Fernandez, HMS;  Lakeisha Williams, COJ Budget Office; A.J. Souto, Public Works Department; A.G. Arncarski.com., Ed Morales; Greg Calzeraro, C&D Construction, Cocoa Beach; Joanie Freck, Paul Freck, Freck Enterprises; Marshall Adkison, Adkison Towing; Barry Holloway; Connie Holt, ECA (Ferraro);   Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its June 22, 2015 monthly meeting.
In Updates from Commission Members, Commissioner Carl Cannon reported on a meeting that he recently attended with Council Member Bill Gulliford and JTA Board Chairman Ed Burr at JTA’s offices.  The meeting was assembled to discuss the status of a number of issues, including:  The haul-outs are conducted every two years though this year the expense is costlier because of the engines.  With Mr. Moseley in attendance, it was agreed that each side would share  $900,000 to cover the haul-out.  Another concern addressed was the issue of timing.  Up to this point, the conveyance target date was October 1st.  Mr. Burr indicated that JTA prefers having March 31, 2016 as the conveyance date.  Commissioner Cannon said that he reminded the parties that moving the conveyance date accordingly would entail a 6-month budget issue.
 Bill Moseley, JTA’s Director of Legal Affairs, reported that the three principals at the meeting, Commissioner Cannon, Council Member Gulliford and Director Ed Burr went back and forth with the entire logistics of the transfer.  He reported that the conversation between Council Member Gulliford and Director Burr focused on the identification of additional funds for capital needs; there could be other sources of revenue out there that had not yet been considered.
The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni asked if the projected March 31st conveyance date would have an impact on the $400,000 contribution required by the gas tax extension.  According to Mr. Moseley, the three principals agreed that the City would pay the $900,000 for the haul-out.
The Chair asked Tommy Carter, Council Auditor’s Office, if the budget that the Mayor submitted includes $400,000 from JTA.  He requested that Mr. Carter get together with Phillip Peterson, also with the Council Auditor’s Office, to review budget figures.

Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston was asked to clarify some of the provisions in the Inter-Local Agreement between the City and JTA.  She indicated that the agreement was part of the extension of the local option gas tax.
A discussion ensued on the budget.  The Chair asked if we can do a 6-month budget.  Tommy Carter explained the budgeting process and how we are looking at both revenue and expenses.

Commissioner Rick Redick inquired about the logistics of the change of dates for the ferry’s transfer from October 1st to March 31st.  JTA’s Bob Moseley explained that there was the issue of the availability of fiscal resources.  Commissioner Carl Cannon said that the causation for the transfer delay was a good question.  He wanted to know that if there is a delay in the transfer, who pays for expenses in the shortfall?

Commissioner Elaine Brown wanted to know how the call for a meeting with Mr. Burr originated.  Mr. Crescimbeni explained that he received a telephone call from Mr. Burr who wanted to have an off-line meeting.  He requested that Mr. Crescimbeni cancel a scheduled special meeting of the ferry commission.

In an Update on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King, Langton Associates, reported that she is carefully monitoring transportation reorganization legislation that is currently underway in Washington.

The Commission next discussed the proposed ferry budget that had been submitted by HMS.
Paige Johnston explained how the proposed budget came about.  Tommy Carter recommended that the contract with HMS remain intact.  The Chair indicated that he wanted to meet with Mr. Carter, Mark Fernandez and his staff within the next couple of weeks.  He said that it was imperative that the budget issues be adequately resolved before the ferry’s budget comes before the impending City Council Finance Committee budget hearings.  Mr. Crescimbeni indicated that the ferry’s budget would be up for a vote when the Ferry Commission meets on August 24, 2015.
On the Marine Operations Report – HMS Ferries, Mark Fernandez reported that the ferry’s revenues were over last year’s.  He raised and explained the issue of the ferry’s ramps situation.  Mr. Fernandez commented on the vessel’s haul-out status and indicated that he was comfortable with the proposed cost estimate for the project.  The Chair inquired about the status of the RFP that the City was preparing for the haul-out work.  The Commission was advised that Tom Goldsbury is working with the Procurement Division on the RFP process.  Mr. Goldsbury recommended that there be close communications between whoever is handling the haul-out and whoever is working on the slip walls project.  The Chair indicated that he wanted to be apprised by JTA on the Authority’s assessment of the slip walls replacement project.
Brad Thoburn Jacksonville Transportation Authority, asked JTA’s consultant, Ed Morales, Morales Consulting Engineers, to explain how JTA is approaching the slip walls project.

Mr. Morales explained that the Shaw design is considered to be more expensive than the design that Morales Engineers has proposed.  The Morales design, he argued, was more cost effective.  The answer to John Crescimbeni’s inquiry on the cost of the Morales design is $300,000.00.

Robert Franques, an engineer with JTA, explained that when JTA solicited bids from anyone to do the replacement work with the Shaw design, not one respondent indicated that they could work with the Shaw design.  The Chair asked why the Morales design is more cost effective than the Shaw design, with several renderings, Mr. Morales depicted and explained their design, work that 
encompassed fender piles, dolphin piles and slipway fender piles. 
C & D Construction has been contracted to do the actual construction work. 

The Chair wondered if either Tom Goldsbury or Mark Fernandez were aware of the change in designs.  Paige Johnston indicated that the issue had previously been discussed and explained.

Mr. Morales explained that the bulkhead slip walls are failing and in critical condition.

The Chair asked Mr. Morales to explain a timeline for his proposed replacement project.  Mr. Morales explained that most of the work was to be done during the haul-out; additional work would have to be done after haul-out is completed.  The cost of the project is estimated at $10 million.

The Chair, Mr. Crescimbeni, asked if the proposed JaxPort dredge project would have an impact on the Morales design project.  Mr. Morales indicated that there would be no impact.

The Chair requested that Mark Fernandez be added to the list of participants invited to JTA’s Transition Coordination meetings.

Before moving on with the agenda items, Mr. Crescimbeni expressed his frustration with JTA.

Sherry McGuire and Joy Bradley-Walker of the City’s IT Division provided the Commission with an update on the Ferry App.
On the Transfer of Ferry Legislation, Paige Johnston explained the process of crafting legislation for the ferry transfer.  She indicated that amendments will be required because of the transfer delays.

The contract that Langton Associates, Inc. has with the City for Lisa King’s (Ferry Commission) services was discussed.

The Commission had previously discussed its inclination to express its gratitude to the Ferry Ambassadors for their volunteer work.  The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, suggested that a formal City Council Resolution and a presentation of the resolution at a Council meeting with the Ambassadors present would be fitting.  Paige Johnston will draft the Council Resolution.
Commissioner Redick explained the draft FerryFest flyer and discussed what activities at the event had been planned.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:42 P.M.
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